
Introduction 
We are very much aware that parents and children enjoy after school enrichment clubs and we are keen to offer a 
wide variety of clubs which alternate throughout the year. Unfortunately, we were unable to offer clubs this half term 
due to low numbers of children attending which made the clubs financially non-viable.  We have used this time to 
make contact with new and exciting providers in the hope that we have more children accessing the clubs. Below is a 
timetable of new clubs that we will offer after half term.  These are all bookable via Arbor and bookings open today. 
Please do book your child onto a club as it supports us with the continued running of these clubs and will enable us to 
ensure we have a full timetable on offer into the Autumn term and beyond! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Finally, enjoy the bank holiday weekend and hopefully the sunshine will make an appearance at some point! We 
return to school on Tuesday 7th May. 
Mrs Costello 

Headteacher 
 
Springy Springs Again! 
We are all over the moon with Springy’s makeover! Two very kind parents spent two whole days stripping off 

Springy’s old paint and carefully painting Wren’s winning design on. We all think he looks fabulous! We would like to 
say a very big thank you to parents Mrs Riley and Mrs Carney-Gaines for painting Springy, to Wren (Y2) for designing 
the super inclusive design and to Mrs Renison and the school council for co-ordinating the whole project, a great 
community effort!  

 
“I 100% like the Springwood 
colours” Max, Y2 

 
“A symbol of friendship and 
kindness” Orlagh, Y5 
 
“It is awesome!” Jacob Y3 

 
“It shows how everyone in our 
school is united.” Elsie, Y5 
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FOSH Children’s Raffle 

 
We have had a wonderful donation 
of brand-new toys from B&M and the 

FOSH will be holding a children’s 
spring raffle to raise money towards 
our target! 
The prizes are fabulous and everyone 

will have a chance of winning! 
Tickets are £2 a strip available from 
reception or will be sold on the 
playgrounds on Friday pick up time. 
The winners draw will take place at 

the end of term on 23rd May, please 
buy some tickets to be in with a 
chance of winning! 
 

We will update our totals once the 
profits from the family bingo have 
been counted up, thank you to all 

who have bought a ticket, we hope 
you have a great time! 
  
 

 

 

 

Reception trip to Farmer Teds 

Reception visited the farm on Thursday to learn all about the different 

animals. The children behaved wonderfully and everyone had a fabulous 

time! The children learnt about the farm animals, watched he birds of prey 

and handled some reptiles! They were all very tired when they arrived back 

at school!  

 

 

Board Game Donations 

Mrs Savage has had a sort out of jigsaws and board games in her room and 

sadly many of them have missing pieces! She is welcoming any donations of 

games/jigsaws or puzzles that are no longer wanted at home (with all pieces 

please!) Thank you in advance.  

 

 

 

Y1 Trip to All Souls Church 

Y1 enjoyed an amazing trip to All Souls Church. The Rev Kip Crookes 

introduced himself and showed us the robes he wears when he is 

taking a Christian service. The children then acted out what happens 

at a Christian wedding and baptism and sang a song. Thanks so much 

to Rev Kip who made us feel so welcome! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Attendance this week 

Reception 91.75% 

Year 1 95.4% 

Year 2 94.5% 

Year 3 92.19% 

Year 4 95.6% 

Year 5 94.32% 

Year 6 92.56% 

Whole school 93.56% 

 

Dates for the Diary 

Date Event 

Monday 6th May May Bank Holiday – School Closed 

Monday 13th – Thursday 

16th May 

Y6 SATS week 

Wednesday 22nd May Y4 Class Assembly 9am  

Y4 Parents invited 

Thursday 23rd May School closes for half term 

Friday 24th May INSET Day – School Closed 

Monday 3rd June School reopens Summer 2 

Monday 3rd June-Friday 7th 

June 

Y4 Multiplication Check 

Monday 3rd June Y3 Trip 

Chester Roman Experience 

Monday 11th June-Friday 

14th June 

Y1 Phonics Screening Check 

Wednesday 12th June Y3 Class Assembly 9am 

Y3 Parents Invited 

Monday 17th-Friday 21st 

June 

Art and Design Festival 

Thursday 20th-Friday 21st 

June 

Y6 London Residential Trip 

 

 

Thursday 20th June FOSH Adults only Bingo – details to follow 

Tuesday 25th – Sunday 30th 

June 

Springwood Pupils Art Exhibition –  

Calderstones Mansion House 

Wednesday 26th June Y4 Catalyst Museum Trip 

Thursday 27th June  Infants Sports Day 9.15am-11am 

(Playground) 

Thursday 27th June    Juniors Sports Day 1.15pm-2.45pm- Springwood Field 

 

Friday 28th June Class Photographs 

Wednesday 3rd July Y6 Transition to Secondary School Day 

 

Thursday 4th July Y2 Trip – Eureka! Science Museum 

 

Wednesday 10th July Y5 + 6 Trip to Catalyst Museum 

Thursday 11th July FOSH Summer Disco Day – Party Clothes 

can be worn! 

Friday 12th July Whole School Music Day 

Monday 15th July – 

Wednesday 17th July 

Whole school transition afternoons 

 (more information to follow) 

Thursday 18th July Y6 Leavers Performance 9.15am 

Thursday 18th July Y6 Leavers Party 4.30-6.30pm 



Friday 19th July School finishes for the summer break 

1.30pm 

 


